The Endemic Problem of Information Overload

by Elaine Cogan

What are the contents of the typical information packet you receive for a planning commission meeting? You will likely find the agenda, minutes of the last meeting, and backup material about each item for discussion. The packet also may be thick and wordy, densely packed with planning and legal jargon and perhaps some hard-to-read maps or sketches. If you are referred to a website for further clarification, is this information presented in a way that aids understanding or does it confound the issues yet more?

Fast forward to the meeting itself. How does staff present their reports? Do they go into minute detail, often reading from the material they have sent you? What do they tell the commission that is relevant to the issue at hand and what merely anecdotal that may not be pertinent to the decisions you have to make? Are slides and charts clear and concise? Do you have any help, such as a glossary, in navigating a sometimes arcane planning vocabulary? Do you as a planning commissioner have all the tools you need to make informed decisions or do you too often lack a clear and consistent roadmap?

If you sometimes feel overwhelmed by information or how it is presented, put yourself in the shoes of the hapless citizen applicant who often must wade through pages of a legalistic questionnaire simply to ask for permission to extend his driveway. A one page summary and an explanation of common planning terms and processes can do much to alleviate distress. This also can be used as a refresher sheet for the commissioners.

This is the age of information overload and it affects us all as we go about doing the people's business. With care and diligence, changes can be made that help all parties be more effective and efficient. To begin, ask yourselves and staff what you need to know, and when and how you need to know it. It will help matters considerably if each action item on your agenda is accompanied by a short summary that outlines all the pertinent issues under consideration and the effects of various decisions that can be made. For reference, the relevant technical information can be attached. At the meeting or hearing, staff may follow up by creating and referring to a few slides that show all the salient points and decisions needed.

THE GOAL SHOULD BE TO CONTROL INFORMATION RATHER THAN BE CONTROLLED BY IT.

This approach has several positive benefits. It helps commission members cut through the plannerese to the essence of matters and also disciplines planning staff to think and act more succinctly. Its added value is that citizen observers are

apprised of all the issues under deliberation.

Another way to use information wisely, without overloading the senses, is to organize get-togethers of the commission an hour or so before the regularly scheduled meeting or hearing. These meetings are for information only and no decisions are made. Some commissions combine this with a light meal, if that is appropriate. They should be more informal times for staff to give you behind-thescenes, but not privileged,

information and for commission members to ask clarifying questions. Before holding even an informal meeting, check with legal counsel to be sure it conforms to your local or state open meetings provisions. Even if public notice and access are required, you can still benefit from such a session.

It is well known that some people learn better from reading the written word and others from hearing oral presentations. Presentations to the planning board should take all this into account. By making sure the information, no matter the form, is understandable and as free from jargon as possible, all types of learners can be accommodated. The goal should be to control information rather than be controlled by it. ◆

Elaine Cogan, principal in the Portland, Oregon, planning and communications firm of Cogan Owens Cogan, LLC, is a consultant to many communities undertaking strategic planning or visioning processes. Her "Effective Planning



Commissioner" column regularly appears in the Planning Commissioners Journal.



Visit our <u>PlannersWeb</u> site for Information on All Our Publications & Back Articles



